
Date: July 25, 2014

To: Brenda Aguilar, Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA), Office of Management and 

Budget (OMB)

From: Office of Planning, Research and Evaluation (OPRE), Administration for Children and Families (ACF)

Subject: Innovative Strategies for Increasing Self-Sufficiency (0970-0397) – Update to race questions in 

follow-up data collection

This change is to update the race questions within three surveys previously approved. The updates 

ensure the questions align with OMB Race and Ethnicity Question Standards. 

The current question includes the following response option: 

 Black, African American, or Negro

The updated question includes the following revised response option: 

 Black or African American

The following surveys have been updated in ROCIS: 

1. Appendix M Case Manager Online Survey 

2. Appendix N Manager Online Survey 

3. Appendix O Instructional Staff Online Survey 


